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FOCUS AREA: Infrastructure (Engineering)
STAFF CONTACT: Mary Jaeger / Nate Baldwin
SUBJECT: Reimbursement agreement with KDOT for the Quivira Road, 143rd to 151st,
Improvements Project, PN 3-C-011-24.
________________________________________________________________________________
TITLE:
Consideration of Agreement No. 72-24 with the Kansas Department of Transportation (KDOT) for

funding the construction of Quivira Road, 143rd to 151st, Improvements Project, PN 3-C-011-24.

________________________________________________________________________________
SUMMARY:
This project is needed to address safety and capacity concerns in the area.  The project will improve
Quivira Road from 143rd Street to 151st Street from a 2-lane unimproved roadway to a 2-lane divided
arterial section with turn lanes.  Improvements will include pavement construction, curb and gutter,
medians, streetlights, sidewalk and sidepath, bike lanes and storm sewers.

This agreement defines the responsibilities of both the City of Olathe and KDOT in connection with
the construction of this project. The proposed agreement provides Surface Transportation Block
Grant (STBG) funding for 80% of participating costs up to a maximum of $3,575,910.

The project is tentatively scheduled for design completion, land acquisition, and utility relocations to
occur in 2025, and construction to begin in 2026.
________________________________________________________________________________
FINANCIAL IMPACT:
Funding for the Quivira Road, 143rd to 151st, Improvements Project, as approved in the 2024-2028
Capital Improvement Plan, includes:

GO Bonds $13,853,090
Federal (STBG) $  3,575,910
Total $17,429,000
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________________________________________________________________________________
ACTION NEEDED:
Approval of Agreement No. 72-24 with the Kansas Department of Transportation (KDOT) for funding
the construction of Quivira Road, 143rd to 151st, Improvements Project, PN 3-C-011-24.
________________________________________________________________________________
ATTACHMENT(S):
A. Project Location Map
B. Project Fact Sheet
C. Agreement
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